ANTIQUE ENGINE & TRACTOR ASSOCIATION, INC.

From the President--- January/February 2019

Hello to all fellow AETA members. Here is some history on the first two months of the New Year. January is named after the
Roman god of doors, Janus, because this month is the door to the year. Janus represents all beginnings and possesses the abil-
ity to see all things past and future. He is also the god of gateways, gates, doors and doorways. The word 'janitor' is derived
from Janus. In the Southern Hemisphere February is a summer month the equivalent of August. The month is named for the
Latin word februum which means purification. Together with January, it was the last of the months added to the Roman calen-
dar. The largest American sporting event of the year, the Super Bowl, is held in February. The year has started out with record
warm January temperatures recorded in lllinois and surrounding states for one of the normally coldest months of the year.

Sadly, the year also started with a continuation of the federal government shutdown which began at midnight, December 21,
2018 and may continue for weeks or months. A government shutdown is when non-essential discretionary federal programs
close. It occurs when Congress fails to appropriate funds. In the normal budget process, Congress appropriates funds by Sep-
tember 30 for the following fiscal year. I'm not a politician and don’t profess to know how to solve the ego driven decisions
that are made by our ELECTED officials. My question is; if the programs are non-essential and discretionary, then why have or
fund them at all? Also, it seems to me that the tail (politicians) is wagging the dog (US citizens) rather than the way it should
be. Enough commentary and | apologize if | have offended anyone with my rhetoric.

The January 12" breakfast meeting was well attended by those willing to venture out during the first major snow storm of the

New Year. After a delicious meal prepared by the Moose, Henry County Sheriff Kerry Loncka spoke about lilinois government
structure, interesting legislative activities and county law enforcement staffing and funding. A short business meeting was held
after Sheriff Loncka concluded his presentation. The officer team was introduced to the group and Perry Coziahr led an active
discussion on a “Tractor Drive” proposed for sometime in June or July.

The Quad City Farm Show will be January 20th -22nd. A signup is on the web site at www.ae-ta.com and divided into 2 hour
shifts. Please come out and support your organization by volunteering your time to promote AETA. Questions about the show

may be directed to any board member.
Other events and activities that will be occurring throughout the year are listed in the calendar of events. Inform one of the

board members if there is an event you feel should be listed in the calendar.

Your yearly membership dues run from fall show to fall show and there are several non-renewals. Don’t let your membership
lapse. If you are overdue, this will be the last newsletter you will receive until dues are paid in full. Please check with Member-
ship Chairman Al Swanson on your status and stay informed with club information and activities.

The 2019 Annual Working Farm Show could be one of the best we've ever had with the Case Feature and Moline Plow Compa-
ny 100" anniversary. There is a lot of excitement in having a once in a lifetime event at your show grounds. Give some of your
time and be a part of this historical event.

1, as well as the other board members are open to comments, suggestions or criticism. Please contact us at any time. We work

for you!
Have a happy, healthy and prosperous 2019.

Phit



If you were unable to pay your 2019 Membership Dues at the AETA Fall Show, then
please do so at your earliest convenience. AETA Membership dues can be mailed to:
AETA, PO Box 112, Geneseo, IL 61254.
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Winter Breakfast Meetings! Please join us for one or all of our Monthly Breakfast
meetings.

LUK Ly \ Saturday, February 9, 2019
' R Saturday, March 9, 2019
NENCRNEN Saturday, April 13, 2019

T Other Events:
) January 20-22 QC Farm Show at the QC Expo Center, Rock Island, IL

March 28-30 Mecum “Gone Farmin” Auction, Mississippi Valley Fair Grounds, Davenport, lowa

Saturday, July 27, 2019 Tractor Drive & Show at Stark County Fair Grounds

Top 10 Facts About Farms In The United States

1. The United States has 2.1 million farms. The average farm size in the United States is 435 acres.
2. The United States has 914 million acres of land in farms.
3. The United States has the most arable land in the world followed by India, China, Russia & Brazil.

4. Texas has the most farms in the United States followed by Missouri and lowa. Texas has more farms than Missouri and lowa
combined.

5. Thirty nine (39) states have more than 11,000 farms.

6. Wyoming has the largest farms in the United States followed by Montana & New Mexico. Wyoming and Montana are the only 2
states in the United States with average farm sizes over 2,000 acres.

7. Texas has the most land in farms in the United States followed by Montana and Kansas. Texas has slightly more than 14% of the
land in farms in the United States.

8. Rhode Island has the highest farm real estate values in the United States followed by New Jersey, Connecticut, Massachusetts &
lowa.

9. The United States farm real estate value averaged $2,950 per acre for 2014.

10. The average cropland value in Illinois increased from $3,640 per acre in 2006 to $7,700 per acre in 2014.

Farm Defined

A farm is "any place from which $1,000 or more of agricultural products were produced and sold, or normally would have been sold,

during the year." Government payments are included in sales. Ranches, institutional farms, experimental and research farms, and
Indian Reservations are included as farms.



J. I. Case Tractors 1915-1929
By Larry Gay

In 1915, Case started building smaller and lighter tractors with four-cylinder en-

~ gines, but with the engines mounted crosswise on the tractor. This enabled the
belt pulley to be attached to the end of the engine crankshaft and the drive train
to use only spur gears. The first model, the 10-20, was a two-plow tractor weigh-
ing 5,080 pounds. It was Case’s only three-wheel tractor with the right rear wheel

being the drive wheel, but the left rear wheel could be engaged on the axle for

additional traction.
The second four-cylinder crossmotor Case tractor was the Model 9-18 with four wheels and a weight of only 3,650
pounds. The enclosed transmission provided two forward speeds. The 9-18A had a steel channel frame, a sloping hood,
and engine side panels. The replacement 9-18B had a cast-iron frame, a level hood, and an open engine compartment.
During 1918, the 9-18B was replaced with the 10-18 with a faster engine speed of 1,050 rpm.
In 1919, Case introduced its primary tractor for the next ten years, the Model 15-27 which weighed 6,400 pounds. It was a
three-plow tractor with a two-speed transmission and a crossmotor, four-cylinder, kerosene-burning engine. The larger
four-five plow 22-40, weighing 9,940 pounds, was introduced in late 1919. It continued with the four-cylinder crossmotor
design, but used a steel channel frame instead of a cast frame.
The Model 40-72, the giant of the crossmotor family, was introduced in 1921. It weighed 22,000 pounds with a four-
cylinder engine and a two-speed transmission. Now Case had a family of four crossmotor models. All of these tractors
continued to be painted dark green with red wheels. The Model 12-20 replaced the 10-18 for 1922 with unique stamped
steel wheels. It was painted dark gray and the other models soon followed. In 1924, the 15-27 was rerated to be the 18-32
and three years later became the K model. The 22-40 became the 22-45 and later the T model. The 12-20 became the
Model A. The 40-72 was dropped after building only 41 units in three years.
Leon Clausen became the president of the J. |. Case Threshing machine Company in 1924. He soon established a net-
work of dealers to sell to the farmers instead of using blockmen from the branch houses. Also the dealers were required to
stock service parts and provide repair service. To make Case a full-line company, Clausen bought the Emerson-
Brantingham Company of Rockford, lllinois, in 1928 which added binders, planters, cultivators, hay tools, and spreaders
to the line. He streamlined manufacturing by closing the Grand Detour plow factory in Dixon, lllinois, which Case had
bought in1918, and discontinued the production of Case steam traction engines and the Case automobile. After Massey-
Harris bought the J. I. Case Plow Works in 1928, Massey sold its rights to the J. |. Case name to the J. |. Case Threshing
Machine Company who then shortened its name to the J. I. Case Company.
One of Clausen’s other goals was to develop a new family of tractors. The standard-tread Model L was introduced in 1929
with a three-four plow rating, an inline four-cylinder engine, and three forward speeds.
The tractor featured a roller chain final drive system which would be used in Case tractors for years. The L was also avail-
able as a LI (industrial) model. A smaller two-three plow Model C was introduced in late 1929. It too was a standard-tread
tractor with a similar configuration to the Model L. The C had a smaller four-cylinder engine, a three-speed transmission,
and the roller chain final drive. The C was also available as a CO (orchard) and Cl (industrial) model. The Models L and C
were originally equipped with only steel wheels, but rubber tires became an option by the mid-1930s, followed by electric
starting.


















